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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, November 14, 2011

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	
	25 members

1 speaker

4 CMPD officers

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:31pm

President Doss thanked everyone for coming and turned the meeting over to CMPD RAC Sgt. Jacquelyn Hulsey - Response Area 3 Commander who introduced Sgt. Don Bell, who works the 2nd Shift at Westover Division and Community Service Officer Rob Morrell who works with The Madison Park neighborhood.

CMPD Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz provided our monthly Crime Report.

Crime Report – given by Officer Katie Schwartz covering the period from 10/10/2011 to 11/14/2011.
	13-OCT-2011
	1300 MOCKINGBIRD LN
	Larceny-Other
	lawn equipment taken from the side of the residence, Black Nissan Altima was seen in the area 

	20-OCT-2011
	5200 FARMBROOK DR
	Possession of Marijuana
	during a traffic stop, officers located marijuana in the driver's vehicle - not a resident

	21-OCT-2011
	4600 FAIRBLUFF PL
	Larceny-Other
	lawnmower taken from crawlspace under residence

	22-OCT-2011
	5200 SEACROFT RD
	Communicating threats
	Neighbor went to check on a loud disturbance late at night and was threatened by the neighbor's guest

	23-OCT-2011
	5100 FURMAN PL
	Fraud 
	a known suspect used checks of resident

	27-OCT-2011
	5200 MURRAYHILL RD
	Residential Burglary
	Jewelry taken from residence - Resident was having work done on the home at the time of the theft

	28-OCT-2011
	4500 FENWICK CT
	Communicating threats
	Resident received a call from the county jail, but does not known of anyone there and felt harassed

	01-NOV-2011
	1100 SENECA PL
	Mfg./Sale of Marijuana
	officer made an arrest of a suspect who was driving a stolen vehicle and was in possession of drugs

	02-NOV-2011
	200 SENECA PL
	Residential Burglary
	unknown suspect(s) broken in and stole a video game system

	02-NOV-2011
	5000 MURRAYHILL RD
	Trespass
	ex-roomate trespassed when they tried to get some of their things from inside the residence where they have been told not to return to

	03-NOV-2011
	800 BROCKBANK RD
	Fraud
	Unknown suspect used victim's debit card number for purchases

	03-NOV-2011
	5500 MILFORD RD
	Residential Burglary
	Unknown suspect(s) made entry and took jewelry 

	04-NOV-2011
	5400 MILFORD RD
	Larceny from Auto
	Known suspects were found with property from car break-in at this address

	04-NOV-2011
	5500 MILFORD RD
	Larceny from Auto
	Known suspects were found with property from car break-in at this address


NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
Sgt. Jacquelyn Hulsey also provided information that the suspect reported by Martin Doss on November 9th who rang his doorbell and then went around to the back door had been arrested as a result of another break-in in another neighborhood.  CMPD responded to the 911 call on the 9th and was able to spot the suspect on Glenham.   The suspect was not arrested since technically no crime had been committed.  However the call enabled CMPD to ID the person and within two days he was arrested for attempting to break in an apartment on West Tyvola. 
Officer Morrell asked that members report any suspicious individuals or anything suspicious by calling 911.  Officer Morrell reiterated that calling 911 does not take away from more important calls so he said please call in people and things that don’t seem right.   He stated that we live in the community and know who belongs and who does not belong. 
A member asked about individuals begging for money and was told to report these incidents by calling (911) or sending an email to Officer Katie Schwartz who would investigate.

Officer Schwartz reminded everyone of the upcoming holiday season and some precautions that people should take such as: 

· Having packages delivered at home and left unattended
· Letting neighbors and police know when you are going to be out of town.  You can also ask the police to do “zone checks” of you home while you are away.
· After Christmas do not leave boxes at the curb, which could indicate that, you have recently purchased or received gifts of value.
A member also asked a question concerning pepper spray.  Sgt. Hulsey indicated that anyone could purchase pepper spray. Sgt. Hulsey also indicated that the individual who the pepper spray was used on could sue the person who used it.  If an individual uses it they would have to be able to articulate how and why they felt threatened.  Both Sgt Hulsey and Officer Schwartz suggested calling the Sheriff’s Department or CPCC who offer training classes in self-defense. 
Guest Speaker 

Jennifer Frost, Charlotte Storm Water Services - Lawn care and protecting lawns
Background: Charlotte/Mecklenburg fall within two River Watersheds, which then are divided into sub-basin watersheds.  Charlotte Mecklenburg has 85,000 storm drains and thousands of miles of pipes.  Yard waste such as grass clippings and leaves if not disposed of properly cause clogs which then cause flooding.  To prevent clogs residents should compost or bag for pickup their yard waste.  When residents use fertilizer or pesticides we affect the environment.  When using use only what is needed and keep it on the green part.  If fertilizer or pesticides are left on the street or sidewalks it ends up going into the waste system.  When you see something such as clogs or improper disposal please use what is known as WATERWATCH.  Call 311 to report dumping, smells, odd colors, or other irregular conditions.  The number one cause of clogs in sanitary sewer systems is kitchen grease.  To prevent keep containers in the kitchen to put grease in and then throw the container out in the trash. 

Keys to keeping lawns healthy include knowing your grass type whether it is a warm season or cool season turf grass.  Tall fescue grasses cover 90% of North Carolina lawns, which are a cool season turf grass.  Tall fescue prefers a ph of 5.5 to 6.5, being mowed to a height of 2.5” to 3.5”.  

We have four types of soil that include sand, silt, clay, and loam.  Yards with loam soil are the best.  To improve the soils of your lawn add organic matter.  To raise the ph levels add lime.  Dolomite lime is the most used and pelletized is preferred over powdered unless a fast reaction is needed.  Additionally it is best to add to the lawn at the first of the year.

To fertilize add nitrogen (slow release is best) approximately 1 lb/1000 sq ft and use only what is needed.  A good guide is February (Valentines Day), May (Labor Day), and November (Thanksgiving).  Nitrogen should not be used in late spring or during the summer.

A guide to fertilizer bags you might see (Nitrogen/Phosphorus/Potassium) such as 10/10/10 or 16/4/8 or 33/12/4.  If residents use natural organic fertilizer and use too much the environment can still be harmed.

When maintaining your yard plant and grow the plant you want.  Keep plants healthy by planting and maintaining correctly.  Fescue grass does not spread and only grows where it is planted so over seeding is needed.  Plants need plenty of sunlight and proper air circulation.  Mow at the proper height (2.5” to 3.5”) and only cut 1/3 of the blade of grass at a time when mowing.  Do not mow when grass is wet as this spreads diseases.  Keep the mower blade sharp.   Core aeration does help by allowing the soil to un-compact, water and air can get into the soil, and it provides a place for seed to grow.  Core aeration can be done twice a year in the spring and fall, however, if only doing once a year then the fall is best.  When over seeding fall gives the seed the longest growth and seeds must be kept moist (putting down straw will help keep the sun and temperature away from the seeds.  When irrigating our lawns need at least 1” a week.  Apply slowing to a depth of 6/8 inches to ensure root growth.  Water in the early morning (before noon) to prevent loss due to evaporation but so that foliage dries before night so as to reduce the risk of disease.  For fescue grass do not water in the summer unless you plan to water all summer.  Watering too much is worse than not watering enough.

For more information residents can go to the NC State Turf Files website: HTTP://www.turffiles.ncsu.edu/ or

The NC Cooperative Extension at http://mecklenburg.ces.ncsu.edu/ or

Master Gardner Hotline at 704-336-4011

Tyvola Road Trash Can Placement

On 10/19/11 a resident of Tyvola called to ask if President Doss knew why their cans were being placed on the grass behind the sidewalk.  He did not know but told the caller he would attempt to find out. Codes said they knew nothing about it.  Apparently the week prior a small white truck stopped and rolled all the cans off the walk up and down both sides of Tyvola.  Anyway he contacted 311 and waste management called him back a short time later.  The caller stated they are trying to keep the walks open per the Americans with Disability Act.  Apparently there were complaints about blocked sidewalks to the city.  The trucks emptied the cans and put both cans behind the sidewalk after pick-up.   Resident should place their cans in the same area as the truck does when they empty the can.  This will prevent cans from getting into Tyvola and keep the walks open.

Seneca Place Signs located in front of 1013 Seneca Place

President Doss noticed that the signs that were lying on the sidewalk were still on the sidewalk where the telephone pole was replaced between Lamont and Wedgewood Drive.  Officer Schwartz had mentioned at our meeting in October that the pole was replaced.  Someone in attendance at that meeting said they thought the signs were put back up earlier that day.  The next day President Doss noticed the signs had not been replaced and called them in to 311 to CDOT.  A few days later the signs were still down so he contacted Terry Von Cannon with CDOT.  Terry reported on 10/17/11 the signs had been re-installed.  However later that day President Doss drove by and the signs were still missing.  Apparently because several poles in that area had similar signs Terry thought the signs were installed.  After contacting Terry Von Cannon a 2nd time the following message was received. 

On 10/24/11 Terry Von Cannon e-mailed the following:

Marty,

I confirmed what signs used to be at 1013 on our street view in Virtual Charlotte. I will be sending out a w.o. to have signs replaced.

Thanks,

Terry S. VonCannon

Charlotte Department of Transportation

Engineering Services Investigator-Public Service

Charlotte Mecklenburg CMPD Crime Stoppers

https://www.tipsubmit.com/WebTips.aspx?AgencyID=372
You can use the tip line at Charmeck.org for CMPD to report a crime tip.  One can follow up without providing your name if you like with more details as you can create a password or the system will give you one.
Pinewood Elementary Partners Meeting 

President Doss met with a group of Pinewood Partners on 11/3/11 at 10 AM.  The school has a number of things upcoming that the community can assist them with this year.  One thing is needs for the Holiday Season.  

*they can use bus tokens

*angel tree 

*gift cards for food

*support for extended staff custodians/cafeteria.    
School says most of the staff in those areas is part time and needs of support.

Madison Park had already planned to gear funds that were used for gifts at our annual HOA to help a family or two.  Pinewood has 30 such families in need in their school.  Plans are to help a couple of those families out through their Angel Tree program.  

There will also be a career fair in the spring.   If you work for a company or your job is one that you think the students would be motivated by or enjoying hearing about please let the school know.  They have a form that you will need to fill out.    
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Major support provided by the

City of Charlotte Neighborhood Matching Grants Fund

November 5th Pinewood Matching Grant / Keep Charlotte Beautiful Work Day at Madison Central Park

Paths began being laid the first week of November.   

Workers gathered on Saturday morning to work on our Park.  Thanks to everyone that showed up.  Madison Park furnished Coffee and Donuts in the am and then grilled hot dogs and furnished all the food for the picnic after the morning of work.  Thanks to the more than 80 volunteers that came out to help. 
Lisa Charde provided the following update on the workday and grant:

· Trees and perennials planted were provided by Roundtree Nursery and Blackhawk Hardware 

· Golf tees were installed during the workday

· The walking path should be finished by November 15th per the contractor

· Of the 25,000 matching grant from Keep Charlotte Beautiful we have in-kind match of $4,700 on the books with $16,000 still owed from the contractor and landscape architects 

· We have approximately $2,000 left in the grant

· Future projects will be worked on by both the boy scouts and several high school students

· We should wrap up the grant by the end of January 2012

· The gravel and delivery of stone were donated by Vulcan.  This allowed the paths to be even larger than planned.  
Additionally, the Rose Garden (Keep Charlotte Beautiful Project) was finished during this last workday and Lisa needs a committee to help keep up with the upkeep of the rose garden.  A meeting is planned for 4:00pm, December 4th at Mugs Coffee House, 5126 Park Rd Suite 1D (Selwyn Ave), Charlotte, NC 28209.
Special Thanks to our additional sponsors / supporters of Madison Central Park

Stephen Ashworth Vulcan Materials Company - Charlotte Senior Sales Representative Stephen is involved with Keep Charlotte Beautiful and the Adopt A Neighborhood.  He also happens to live in Madison Park.  He arranged to have Vulcan donate the stone for the paths including delivery.  This was an added bonus as those funds saved on Neighborhood Matching Grant were being redirected.   

Many Thanks also for the Steep Discount on Rose Bushes to KCB from Garden Shop at Witherspoon - Charlotte, NC 4401 Shopton Road Charlotte, NC 28217   The bushes normally carried a price tag of $25 but were sold to KCB for $5 a bush.   20 new plants were added to the Rose bed. 
Park Woodlawn Area Plan

Area Plan Kickoff Public Meeting

November 17th, 2011 6 PM

Park Road MOntessori School

3701 haven Drive  (Located off Hillside Avenue at Haven Drive)

This is a huge area that stretches from Tyvola to include areas of Sedgefield.  Then roughly along Park Road and South Blvd. back toward town.

The purpose is to create policy that provides a framework for future growth and development and serves as guidance for elected officals when making land use decisions.

Find out more at ww.charlotteplanning.org  click on line for Park Woodlawn Area Plan or e-mail chuffstickler@ci.charlotte.nc.us
Kirk Young our Code Enforcement Officer 

Best of luck to Kirk Young our Code Enforcement Officer as he has accepted another position with the city.  

We want to Welcome Jessica Cummings as our new officer over code enforcement in Madison Park.   She will come out first of the year and meet neighbors at one of our monthly meetings.   She told President Doss that her goal is to respond to all issues the day she receives the report.  We look forward to working with her as she works to keep our community looking its best. 

Southwest Service Area-Code Enforcement Inspector 

Neighborhood & Business Services  
jcummings@ci.charlotte.nc.us
White House Round Table Meeting 11/7/11

President Doss was asked to particpate in a White House Round Table Meeting on 11/7/11.  The Round  Table took Place at Steele Creek A.M.E Zion Church.  There were around 9 Pastors from local churches and 4 or 5 neighborhood leaders present for the Round Table.  The Round Table was at the direction of President Obama.  The President asked senior Administration officials to visit with business and community leaders as they travel around the country.  This session provide participants an opportunity to share their ideas, thoughts and concerns about transportation, driver safety, livability, employment, job creation, economic development and other issues with the White House and other senior Administration officials.  David L. Strickland Administrator of U.S. Department of Transportation National Highway Traffic Safety Administration conducted the session.  He said the Round Table was the 14th one he had held.  Feedback was recorded by another person from Washington and was to be shared directly with the President and Staff.  Questions that David was not able to answer were taken directly back to Washington with promises of answers being provided back to participants.  The invitation was non transferable and was not open to the press.  Invited participants had to RSVP so the list of attendees could be shared with White House.  President Doss found the Round Table interesting and it was nice to be able to represent Madison Park in the Round Table to the White House.  President Doss followed up with an e-mail on his thoughts and observations but has not heard back as of yet.   
Murrayhill Sidewalk Project
President Doss noted that the sidewalk project was scheduled to begin on 11/14/11.   A member stated that some surveying was done.   The project has been broken down into 3 phases and expected to take until March 12, 2012.   1st phase is from E. Woodlawn to White Oak.  The information is uploaded on our web site.  Residents along the two streets of Murrayhill and Wedgewood Drive should have received the post card in the mail last week. 
Madison Park 2012 Officers and Board members for Elections:

Board Members serving as directors currently ending 2-year terms at the end of December 2011 are  

Sue Valentine-Plyler

Ken Davis

Bernice Ledford

Each of the above was eligible to run again for 1 more 2-year term and all said they would like to serve another term.   

Directors currently with 1 year remaining on their terms:
Richard Akers - Wedgewood Drive

Stacy Raynor  - Seneca Place

Jarrett Hunt  - Furman Place

Matt Magnasco - Murrayhill

Dee McCandlish - Fairbanks

Directors:
Proposed for 2 years terms returning to serve one more final term before a required minimum 1 year  break are 

Sue Valentine-Plyler - Currituck

Ken Davis - Farmbrook

Bernice Ledford - Baker 

First time directors proposed to begin serving 2 year terms:
Margaret Sexton - Wentworth Place

Richard Todd - Murrayhill

Douglas Welton - Murrayhill

Officers serve for 1 year Term:   (Officers are not restricted in serving as long as re-elected)  All Officers serve at the direction of the board. 
Martin Doss, President - Londonderry Road

Jo Ann Means, VP - Murrayhill Road

Don Means, Secretary - Murrayhill Road

Cheryl Furr, Treasuer - Wedgewood Drive

The Means give us a unique opportunity of having two board members serving as officers from the same family.  There are no restrictions from having this happen in our bylaws.   Don has been acting as Secretary (doing a great job) without any issues for several months at the direction of the current board.   Most things are voted by the entire HOA at a meeting.    Very few things are voted on by just the board.  

President Doss stated he had not planned to serve as President again but after our VP declined to take over he agreed to go one more term.   President Doss also noted that Jo Ann is a great VP. 

Motion was made after a chance for members to provide feedback. It was seconded for the above individuals to serve in the indicated positions for the 2012 term.  A voice vote was taken and passed unanomously.  

President Doss noted after the vote that Murrayhill is now highly represented in the Madison Park HOA by folks that are on all sides of issues.   

Holiday Social Decmber 12th,   IN Place of our Monthly Meeting

Our December Meeting will start at 7 PM since we will be serving food.  HOA will furnish Ham, Turkey, Rolls, drinks and a couple of sides.  We ask that each attendee bring a side dish or a dessert to share.  Bring a neighbor or two with you.  Our Madison Park Holiday Social is always a fun event.  Thanks to Diane Gunter for heading up the event again this year. 

Treasurer’s Report

Cheryl Furr, Treasurer, reported that as of November 14th, the HOA has $3,215.42 in its bank account with no unpaid bills.
During October, we received $80.00 from Showmars on Emerywood (George Pestolis) for NNO – 2012.

Additionally, $1,441.70 remains in the CDOT Funds.
Starting September 1st, 2011 we have 29 Paid Household for 2012 (including an honorary membership for Susan Burgess in perpetuity).
If you have not yet paid your $20, you can send a check to: 
Madison Park HOA 
PO BOX 242432 
Charlotte, NC 28224   Paid membership entitles you to one free neighborhood T-shirt. 

You can also visit our web site and pay online through Pay Pal.  http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park
President Doss stated he wished to encourage everyone to pay their dues by Jan. 1st. 2012.  The reason it will greatly assist the board in planning and budgeting for 2012.   National Night Out depends in part on the amount collected in dues.   We need to know what we have available to spend as contracts are signed many months out.   Please pay the $20 and encourage your neighbors to do the same.  
OPEN DISCUSSION / ISSUES / CONCERNS
Thanks to Bernice Ledford for announcing that the individual streetlight was installed on Baker Drive on the 11/10.
A member brought up a question concerning the status of the South Park Auto Bell.  Martin Doss followed up with Carl Howard on 11/15, who indicated, “We should start 11/21. Hopefully, we will open early May.” 

New Members/First Time Attendees – there were five first time attendees
We welcome all our new attendees.   One new family in attendants was Saul Flores.  His family now lives at 1813 Tyvola.  (Some will recall that home as the one that stayed boarded up for years).   He owns a couple of businesses in the community Sausam Bakery on South Blvd. and the Latino Grocery across from Home Depot on South.   President Doss is talking with Saul about becoming a sponsor in our 2012 National Night Out. 
Adjournment

9:51pm










